State of Utah
2024 Annual Action Plan
Pre-Draft Public Comment Period and Notice of Public Hearing

The State of Utah Housing and Community Development Division (HCD) and State of Utah Office of Homeless Services (OHS) are holding a public comment period regarding the 2024 Annual Action Plan (AAP). The purpose of this public comment period is to help inform the initial draft of the 2024 AAP.

The AAP outlines the priorities and goals for the Housing and Urban Development funded programs administered by the State of Utah for the upcoming year. These programs include the HOME Investment Partnership (HOME and HOME-ARP) Program, the Housing Trust Fund (HTF) Program, the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program, the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Program, and the Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA) Program. This plan covers the 2024 program year (PY24) that runs from July 1, 2024, to June 30, 2025. This plan is an update to the 5-year Consolidated Plan that was published in 2020 and ends in 2024.

In program year 2023 the State of Utah received nearly $15.5 million in federal funding for these programs and an additional $4.1 million was available from previous year's resources. As a required condition of receiving this funding, Utah also provided $2.3 million in match funding for these programs. 

A copy of the 2023 AAP and the 2020-2024 consolidated plan is attached to this notice and
available online at: https://jobs.utah.gov/housing/reports/. A physical copy of these plans is also available by request to Alyssa Gamble by calling 385-249-4808 or by email at Angamble@utah.gov.

In preparation for the creation of the 2024 AAP, HCD and OHS are seeking input from the public on what the needs, goals, and priorities are of the different communities and households benefited by these funds. This public comment period begins December 22, 2023, and ends January 21, 2024. 

To provide a comment, please contact Alyssa Gamble at 385-249-4808 or by email at Angamble@utah.gov. Comments may also be submitted in writing via mail:
Department of Workforce Services
140 E 300 S
1st Floor
C/O Housing and Community Development
Salt Lake City, UT 84111

At the conclusion of the public comment period, a public hearing will be held to summarize and discuss all comments received. This public hearing will be held on Tuesday, January 23, 2024, at 9:00 AM MST.

This public hearing will be held virtually via Zoom at: 
https://utah-gov.zoom.us/j/4069662590?omn=83456754125 

Or in person at:
Olene Walker Building
140 E 300 S
Room 101 North
Salt Lake City, UT 84111
